Minutes of the Meeting of Great Milton Parish Council 
held on Monday 20th July at 7.30pm in the Pavilion:

Present:

Cllrs. S Harrod (Chair and District Councillor), P Allen, D Colley, R Deacon, 
G Harris. 

In Attendance:
Ms H Cherry (Clerk) and one member of the public.
246/15
Apologies for Absence

Bill Fox (holiday) and Peter Fewell.
247/15

Variations of order of business
Yes - Presentation on Solar Farms by Mike Rogers and Planning Application P15/S1805/HH


Solar Farms


Mike Rogers spoke on behalf of the companies behind the solar farms (BELECTRIC – www.belectric.co.uk and Big60Million – www.Big60Million.co.uk) of who are interested in identifying land to set up a solar farm. It was noted that the energy generated by the solar farm would be connected to the local grid (electricity network). Though in principal GMPC thought that the solar farm would be a good idea they confirmed that they would rather take a supportive role rather than lead and promote the project.


Planning Application
GMPC recommended approval of planning application P15/S1805/HH received from SODC, with the following recommendation that skylights proposed at the front of the property are removed in order to preserve aesthetic roof line of row of cottages.
Amendment: No. 1 - dated 10th July 2015
Address: Fossil Cottage Lower End Great Milton OX44 7NL
Proposal: Erection of two pitched roof dormers to the rear roof slope with x2 roof lights to front roof slope. Existing front door to be replaced with window and internal alterations (as amended by plans received 09 July 2015 showing alterations to dormers and rooflights).
248/15
Declarations of member’s interest

None

249/15
Matters to Report

The District Councillor and County Councillor provided the meeting with updates from their respective councils to be published in The Bulletin.

Police update
In June Thames Valley Police received 6 calls from the Great Milton area. They related to 2 miscellaneous calls and 4 reporting suspicious activity.
There had been 1 reported crime that related to vehicle interference.
250/15
Correspondence and Public Discussion

Neighbourhood Development Plans

The clerk was notified of a government grant up to £8000 that might be available to cover the costs of professional support towards the neighbourhood development plans. Cllr Harrod is currently in discussions with neighbouring villages to make a joint neighbourhood development plan.

Pavilion Office
The clerk was notified that the pavilion office would be available for GMPC use once the Little Owls Nursery has vacated the building.
Reports of cars speeding along Thame Road
It was agreed to arrange a speed survey at a cost of £250 along Thame Road during rush hours, due to numerous complaints of vehicles speeding along the road.


251/15
Planning Applications

B

GMPC received for information only a planning application – reference P15/S2208/SCR Land at Wheatley (within the parishes of Great Milton and Waterstock).
252/15
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 


It was resolved to APPROVE the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 15th June as a true and accurate record.


It was resolved to APPROVE the minutes of the Parish Council Planning meeting held on 24th June as a true and accurate record.

253/15
Financial Resolutions

A
To authorise cheques for payment:

Helen Cherry. Salary, Tax and Expenses (July & August)

Jonathan Dudley. Bulletin production. £320.20
Countrywide Grounds Maintenance Ltd. £726.00
Thames Water. Water for allotments. £5.52

Colin Putt. Village maintenance. £420.00

B
GMPC Insurance
GMPC insurance arrangements were approved and the fixed asset register was updated.
C
Bank reconciliation
The quarterly bank reconciliation up to 30 June 2015 and the analysis of actual receipts/payments versus budget were reviewed. 

D
Jenks Tree Work
The Clerk met with Jenks and asked for a quote towards hedge cutting alongside the path in the recreation ground. 

It was RESOLVED to APPROVE  a budget of £1000 towards hedge cutting and tree assessment work.
254/15
Parish Clerk and Cllr’s update of matters in hand (Action update)

It was noted that Neighbourhood Planning should be added to the action plan as it is hoped that this will be pursued with neighbouring villages (Tetsworth, Lewknor, Great Hasely and Little Milton).
255/15

Grant Award Policy
It was RESOLVED to APPROVE the Grant Awards Policy and application form.
256/15
Subsidised transport Consultation

It was agreed that GMPC would write to OCC, asking them to seek a way of increasing its revenue rather than reducing the levels of community transport.
257/15
Councillor Vacancy

After seven years of serving on Great Milton Parish Council, Cllr Doug Colley has decided to step-down from the role. The Chair thanked Doug for his contribution.
It was noted that if anyone were interested in taking on the role of Councillor; that they should contact the Clerk.

258/15

Great Milton Bulletin
GMPC received a letter from the History Society requesting that production dates for “The Bulletin” be reviewed. But after much consideration it was decided to keep production dates as they currently are and not produce the bulletin during September.
The meeting closed at 9:30
The next meeting of Great Milton Parish Council will be held on Monday 21st September starting at 7:30pm in the Pavilion.
Signed: 


